



## Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita

Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President I. Susan Kattula, Vice President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary Carl Weckerle, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

November 30, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

The unspeakable tragedy at Oxford High School today reminds me of how important it is to pause and think about how we can help our children and parents in our community.

First, at <u>wcskids.net</u>, we have added a tip sheet for parents to talk with their children about school shootings and information on mental health resources available for families. I have found this information to be very helpful in difficult times.

Second, my experience tells me that one of the most important things we can do tonight is turn off our TVs and cell phones and spend time talking with our children. Although it may be difficult, limiting media coverage can help reduce stress and anxiety in our children and ourselves.

As we prepare for school tomorrow, the WCS Security & Crisis Management Team is busy this evening implementing our counseling response protocols to help students and staff. We will be prepared and ready to support our schools.

If you have any questions or need support, please contact your child's school.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





## 30 نوفمبر/تشرين الثاني 2021

عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

إن المأساة التي لا توصف في مدرسة أكسفورد الثانوية اليوم تنكرني بمدى أهمية التوقف والتفكير في كيفية مساعدة أطفالنا وآباننا في مجتمعنا.

أولا، في wcskids.net، أضفنا ورقة معلومات سرية للآباء للتحدث مع أطفالهم حول إطلاق النار في المدارس ومعلومات عن موارد الصحة العقلية المتاحة للأسر. لقد وجنت هذه المعلومات لتكون مفيدة جدا في الأوقات الصعبة.

ثانيا، تجربتي تقول لي أن أحد أهم الأشياء التي يمكننا القيام بها الليلة هو ليقاف تشغيل أجهزة التلفاز والهواتف المحمولة وقضاء بعض الوقت في التحدث مع أطفالنا. على الرغم من أنه قد يكون من الصعب، والحد من التغطية الإعلامية يمكن أن تساعد في الحد من التوتر والقلق في أطفالنا وأنفسنا.

بينما نستعد للمدرسة غدا، ينشغل فريق إدارة الأمن والأزمات في WCS هذا المساء بتنفيذ بروتوكولات الاستجابة الاستشارية لمساعدة الطلاب والموظفين. سنكون مستعدين ومستعدين لدعم مدارسنا.

إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة أو تحتاج إلى دعم، يرجى الاتصال بمدرسة طفلك.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، تكتوراه المشرف